
June 2022 Meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 

 
Officers present were: 
Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Brad Sodders, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Chris Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, 
Mike Masten 
Correction to the May 2022 minuets: Brad Sodders was present at that meeting. 
 
Guests applying for membership: 
Meetings attended. 
1st Rex Thompson, Bruce Ceneski,  Richard Miller,  Ron Gordon,  Michael Unroe 
2nd Michael McHenry 

3rd   
Approved for membership –  
 

# Of Members Present – 19 
 
 

Secretary - The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. 
 
Treasurer’s report given and approved. 
Opening Balance            $16,703,09 
Expenses                        $     423.66 
Deposit                            $     288.14 
Closing Balance              $ 16,567.57 
Petty Cash                      $      112.75 
Junior League                 $      447.20 
 
 

Vice President report –  Work party on 6/11 rebuilt the 50 and 100yd backstops on the rifle range.  The bottom of the 
100yd backstop was lowered about 14 inches.  A large amount of brush trimming was accomplished. 
Arrangements have been made to purchase 700 bales of straw for the backstops, this will be done on a work party on the 
9th of July. 
 

 

Executive Officer report – $5 of target money and $45 of pop money was collected.  $16 was spent to purchase more 

drinks.  Joanne Degroat donated 2 cases of root beer to the club. 
 

 

League Secretary report – Bullseye Summer League is continuing on Thursday evenings from 7 to 9pm.  There will not 

be a sponsored 1800 Bullseye match in July or September due to state and US matches at the same time.  The rimfire 

league continues on Tuesday.  The next ARA benchrest match is on June 18th. 
 

 

Chief Security & Safety Officer report – Two safety classes were held last month.  Last weeks youth session was 

interrupted by a power outage.  Frank discussed the proposed Red Flag law being proposed in Congress.   
 

 

Special Events Coordinator – October 22nd is the date for the club picnic.  He is currently organizing a committee to plan 

for a youth scholarship to be given by the club to a rising Senior going on to further education. 

 

Membership Committee report – Discussed the possibility of using Roberts Rules of Order for club meetings, this will be 

discussed by the Executive Committee at their next meeting. 

 

Old Business - None discussed 

 

New Business – There have been no submissions yet for the Tech Officer position, if you have an interest contact one of 

the Executive Committee.   

Dick LeMaster presented the new method of scoring for the Rimfire League.  The League will have both Raw and 

Handicap scoring to let all shooters compete equally.  There will be awards for both Raw and Handicap averages at the 

end of the Summer and Fall League. 

Brad Sodders was awarded the trophy for high average in the Spring Rimfire League with an average of 247 out of 250. 

Brad also attended the Military Sniper Competition in Florida and was awarded a Silver Medal. 

 

Member Recognition Mike Masten for his work on the organizing of the new member process. 

 

Rule Review:  
 

50/50 Raffle: $80 was taken in, Clark Lamkins won the pot and donated it back to the Youth League   

 

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 
Officers for 2022 
President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350 

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002 

Treasurer - Jeff Williamson (813) 382-2625   

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046   email: secretary@lprcohio.com 

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782 

Executive Officer - Brad Sodders (614) 359-1359 

Security & Safety - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791 

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488 

Membership Chairman - Mike Masten (740) 503-8761 
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